
 
 

 

 

City of Elk River 
 

 

MAYORS UPDATE 

December 2022 

 

Our streets have been perfect for sledding and kids are taking advantage of them. I would like 

to remind everyone to post a person at each intersection while sledding. We have had a couple 

close calls and want everyone to have a blast and be safe! 

 

Winterfest will be January 13
th

, 14
th

 & 15
th

.  Flyers will be coming out soon.  The Polar Plunge 

is on Saturday, the 14
th

. 
 

The Ice Fishing Derby will be on February 4
th

. $10 entry fee. 100% payout and lots of other 

prizes.  Last year was a huge success on a beautiful sunny day!  Flyers are out now. 
 

When you license your snowmobiles, please select Area 29. This will ensure that funds will 

come back to our local Groomers Association and not to the state general fund. The local club 

will be having some fund raising raffles to help as well. If you have any questions or would 

like to help, call Tena Williams (208)826-3082.  
 

Our Fire Chief, Wayne Wilson, hosted a Christmas Party and luncheon at our new Fire Station 

this past Tuesday for our volunteer firemen. It was awesome. Fourteen people attended. Chief 

Wayne handed each fireman an Achievement Award noting the amount of time they have been 

a member of the Fire Department. Thanks Wayne and Patty! 

 

Randy and Hawk have been putting in tons of hours keeping our streets cleaned up. They have 

been approached by several residents in the off duty evenings and on the weekend to get the 

big equipment out for special favors. They aren’t able to do that. There are several residents 

with tractors in town that will give you a hand.  
 

I hope everyone has a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!!! 

 

Thanks for listening! 

 

 

Mayor Dave 
 


